Congress of the United States

Washington, BE 20510

March 24, 2023

The Honorable Kay Granger The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairwoman Ranking Member

House Committee on Appropriations House Committee on Appropriations
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Goshen Highway Facility in fiscal year 2024. The entity
to receive funding for this project is the Town of Goshen, Massachusetts, located at 40 Main
Street, Goshen, Massachusetts 01032. The funding would be used for construction of a highway
facility to house the town’s road safety vehicles and equipment. The project is an appropriate use
of taxpayer funds because the town’s current, aging facility is insufficient to meet the
infrastructure needs of the population, which faces severe, weather-related road safety
challenges.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized
by Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section
1926(a).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my
immediate family.
Sincerely,

Yo £l

James P. McGovern
Member of Congress




